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Dear Friends,  

Next weekend, Ryan Air permitting, I am going away for a few days with friends I don’t get to see as often I’d like to, 
given our very different lives.  I met these friends at a church young women’s group over thirty years ago and I am 
look forward to relaxing with them, talking about the history we share, having some fun together and sharing the 
things that matter to us.  The thing about these friends is that they know me really well, and they still seem to want 
to spend time with me and I love that about them.    
In life we can have many different levels of friendships.  There is the kind of friendship that says, hello and is warm 
and friendly even if we don’t know, or don’t remember a person’s name; then there is the kind of friendships where 
we know the person’s name and can chat for a while and then there are those friendships where we spend 
extended times together and perhaps have dinner or go away on holiday.    
As I write, I am preparing to speak to the Guild at their opening meeting for their new session.  The bible reading on 
which the Guild has chosen to focus is taken from John’s Gospel 15:9-15, where Jesus says that we are His friends if 
we do what He commands.  Jesus’ words prompted me to reflect on the friendships I have with others and the 
friendship I have with God in Jesus Christ; hence my thoughts here! 
In calling His disciples friends, Jesus was trying to expand his disciple’s understanding of their relationship with Him.  
In the 1st century, calling someone a friend meant that they had a place of honour in your life.  On the night before 
His death, Jesus therefore made it clear that He viewed his disciples as faithful and trustworthy friends whom He 
loved and valued.  The events that followed that night reveal the difficulties the disciples had in living up to the 
honour of being called Jesus friends.  Yet they persisted with that friendship and eventually became bearers of that 
friendship to others.  
Like Jesus disciples before us, for 133 years, Greenbank Parish Church has tried to share the friendship of Jesus 
Christ in the Parish of Clarkston.  This friendship has survived wars, disasters, economic crisis, recessions, good times 
and bad times.  This friendship has been a sign of hope and love and light in dark times.  This friendship has been 
shared in many ways and made real by  those who  volunteer, visit, make phone calls, write encouraging letters, 
bake, pray together, or even sit in silence as they care for others – especially at the most vulnerable times of life.   
Many, many people have been thankful for these friendships just as I am thankful for the good friendships I have in 
my life.  Above all though, I am thankful for the friend I have in Jesus, who has promised never to leave me; who 
focuses on my potential rather than my failures and who is gracious and loving towards me in ways beyond what I 
could ever deserve.  I pray that you might know that friendship too.   
In whatever comes your way in the days ahead, may you not only know the love and support of good and faithful 
friends, but above all may you know the love and grace of the Lord Jesus Christ in you and working through you! 
 
Yours  

 

PULPIT DIARY 
1st October  10.30am  Harvest Thanksgiving & Sunday Club  
     Service will be led by the Worship Group 
6th October   4.00pm  Messy Church 
8th October  10.30am  Worship & Sunday Club 
     Service will be led by the Worship Group 
15th October  10.30am  Sacrament of Holy Baptism & Family Worship 
   6.30pm  Prayers for Healing 
22nd October 10.30am  Worship & Family Worship  
29th October   10.30am  Youth Service led by Helen Howard 
 

 

 SATURDAY MORNING BOOK CLUB The next meetings are on Saturday 7th October, 4th November, 2nd 
December.  Meetings will last one hour from 9am, with breakfast refreshments being served from 8.45am in Room 
A.  The group are reading ‘The Invisible Church’ by Steve Aisthorpe. [ISBN-13: 9780861539161]  The book can be 
downloaded onto a Kindle from Amazon or purchased from bookshops.  Chapters 4, 5,& 6 will be discussed 
respectively at each succeeding meeting.  Even if you don’t have the book, you are warmly invited to come along 
and join this warm and informal discussion group.    
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FRIENDSHIP CAFÉ 
Friendship Café resumes on Friday 6th October between 10 am and 11ish, new customers or helpers very 
welcome.   Enjoy some coffee or tea and our speciality toasted fruit loaf with butter.  The café meets each Friday 
except for the last Friday of each month when the Lunch Club is in operation. 
 
 

LUNCH CLUB  
Our new session gets under way on Friday 29th September with the next meeting on Friday 27th October. Please 
come and join us!  Lunch (soup and filled rolls, followed by tea or coffee and a biscuit) is served from 12 until 1pm in 
the church hall.  A very warm welcome awaits you.  
There is a dedicated team who prepare the lunch each month, but we would be very happy to have some new 
volunteers. 
If you would like more information about what helping involves, or if you wish to join us for lunch, but require a lift, 
please phone Jan (258 4959) or Maureen 639 5114. 
 
 

THE MODERATOR’S CONCERT 
Students from the Royal Conservatoire of Scotland and their friends are performing in Greenbank Church in the 
presence of The Moderator of the Church of Scotland, Rt. Rev. Dr. Derek Browning on Saturday, 14th October 2017 at 
7pm.  Tickets are available from Greenbank Church Office, greenbank.office@tiscali.co.uk, telephone: 0141 644 1841. 
The concert is in aid of Williamwood High School’s 2017 rebuilding project at Ekwendeni primary school. 
 
 

THE CLARKSTON COMMUNITY CHOIR 
The Clarkston Community Choir is now rehearsing every Wednesday night 7:30pm-9:30pm, meeting preparing a 
programme of festive classics for our annual Christmas concert. All ages and abilities are welcome - no prior musical 
experience/music reading required! If you'd like to come along or would be interested in finding out more, contact 
Richard Scholfield on 07519 626373 or email richard.scholfield@yahoo.com. 
 
 

THE GUILD 
Diary 

4th October  2.15pm  Wendy Sandiford 
     Victoria’s Daughters 

11th October  2.15pm  Peter and John Douglas 
     Another Afternoon with Peter & John 

18th October  2.15pm  Joy Bradie 
     The Wee Fudge Company 

25th October  7.30pm  Guest Night 
     The Westertones 

We look forward to the interesting array of speakers arranged for us and to welcoming old and new members to our 
meetings.  We especially look forward to a third visit from Peter and John Douglas.  Peter and John are identical twin 
brothers who for many years were projectionists in several of the Glasgow cinemas.  They have also spoken at the 
Probus and have interesting tales to tell.  So ladies and gentlemen please do come along and enjoy a happy 
afternoon with the Guild.  We are also very pleased that the Westertones will be entertaining us at our Guest Night.  
They are a superb male voice choir who have already provided excellent entertainment for us on a Wednesday 
afternoon. 
Sunshine Bags will be collected as usual during October and we take this opportunity to thank everyone once again 
for their generosity.  If your Sunshine Bag has not been collected by the end of October please leave it with the Duty 
Team at a Sunday Service and it will be passed on to the Guild. 
Enid Dron, Secretary 

 

What’s On 
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SHAWL MINISTRY 
The next Shawl Ministry meeting is on Saturday 4th November at 10.30am in Room A.  As well as shawls the group 
has been knitting ‘Twiddle muffs’ for people with dementia.  If you would like to knit a shawl or muff but can’t 
manage the meetings, the group would be delighted to receive items knitted lovingly and focused on the care and 
wellbeing of an anonymous recipient.  Knitting patterns for shawls and muffs have been placed on the table outside 
the church office - please feel free to take one.  Donations of wool and needles will be gratefully received at any 
time.  Thank you to anyone who has already donated needles, wool and work, your kindness has brought comfort 
to many people.  
 
 

MESSY CHURCH FRIDAY 6TH OCTOBER, 4PM – 6PM 
To book a place or offer help, please phone/text Lorna Preece at 07970192541 or email: 
messygreenbank@gmail.com 
 
 

SNAP YOUTH CLUB  
SNAP Community Youth Club is back after the summer. We're on 7-9pm every Saturday night during term time.  If 
you're P7-S3, come along for some Saturday night action packed fun and meet new friends -all are welcome.  We do 
a range of indoor and outdoor activities from arts and crafts, board games and sports such as dodgy ball and 
badminton. Please feel free to come along and register on the night or email  
SNAP@greenbankglasgow.org.uk<mailto:SNAP@greenbankglasgow.org.uk> for more information. 
 
 

CREATING A DEMENTIA FRIENDLY COMMUNITY  
SATURDAY 7TH OCTOBER, 10AM-3PM 

This event will be hosted by Clarkston Churches Together in conjunction with Crossreach at St Aidan’s Scottish 
Episcopal Church, Mearns Road, Clarkston G76 7ER.    
PROGRAMME 
10.00am-10.15am   Welcome and briefing 
10.15am-11.15am   Workshops  
 (Aiding Communication/Creativity & the Arts)  
11.30am-12.30pm   Workshops 
 (Aiding Communication/Creativity & the Arts)  
12.45pm-1.30pm   Ask the Experts (Panel-led discussion) 
1.45pm-2.45pm   Keynote Address:  
 (Andy Lowndes, co-founder with Sally Magnusson of ‘Playlist for Life’) 
2.45pm-3.00pm   Vote of Thanks 

Refreshments are available throughout the day; the event is free.   

 
CHRISTIAN AID SPONSORED SWIM AT EASTWOOD SWIMMING POOL   
This annual event takes place on Saturday 7th October; sponsor forms are available from Mark Allan and Ron 
Livingston and can also be uplifted from the hall of friendship.   
Please consider taking part, or sponsoring one or more of the Greenbank participants. 
Mark Allan 
 
  GOOD NEIGHBOUR CONTACTS 

EDITOR  Alison Harvey 638 3679 
 E-mail: alih21@virginmedia.com 
DISTRIBUTORS  Gordon & Margot Blyth 638 7646 
LIFE & WORK  Ian McTurk 638 4649 
OFFICE  The Church Secretary, Greenbank Church Office 644 1841 
 36 Eaglesham Road, Clarkston, G76 7DJ 
 Office Hours:  Monday & Tuesday  9.15 - 12.15    
  Thursday & Friday  9.15 – 1.45 
 E-mail: greenbank.office@tiscali.co.uk 
 Website: http://www.greenbankglasgow.org.uk 
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News and Updates 
ED LINES 
Hi Folks, 

Well, is it luck or is it fate? I suppose it depends on whether you're an optimist or a pessimist and whether there's a 
favourable outcome or not. 
We have recently had friends visiting from England.  We had a few things organised and wanted them to enjoy 
themselves to the full.  Many of the things we planned were weather dependent.  Being Scotland and the summer 
being as it was, this was a dodgy strategy!  We spent many anxious nights watching the weather forecast, hoping 
for at least some dry weather for the Forth river cruise and the Tattoo.  On the whole we were lucky and managed to 
shower dodge.  There were, however, a couple of things when fate or luck worked for us.  We visited Culzean and it 
tossed it down from the heavens.  Although we managed to see the castle, the gardens were waterlogged and our 
picnic was eaten in the car.  We had to cut our visit short but on our way home we stopped off at a very posh hotel 
for afternoon tea.  Being a real spur of the moment thing we thoroughly enjoyed it but it was something we 
wouldn't have done had the weather not conspired against us.                                                       
Later, when checking their travel arrangements, our friends discovered they were travelling a day later than they 
originally thought.  This gave us an extra day which allowed us to get in touch with, and visit a mutual friend.  This 
turned out to be very fortuitous as our friend was leaving her job that day and if we hadn't met her then we would 
have lost the chance to see her; an opportunity that might never have come our way again. 
So is it luck or was it fate?  Well it doesn't really matter.  What matters is we take the luck, or fate and we use the 
opportunity to turn it into something that's good and worthwhile. 
Alison 

ARTICLES FOR THE NOVEMBER ISSUE OF GOOD NEIGHBOUR SHOULD BE SUBMITTED BY 
SUNDAY 15TH OCTOBER PLEASE 

LETTERS 
Dear Alison 
I would just like to say a heartfelt thank you from Christopher and myself to everyone who sent us a card, or flowers, 
or offered help, or did anything at all when we lost Derek after such a short illness.  It felt like we were surrounded in 
a blanket of love and support, and it is very much appreciated.   
Thank you everyone. 
Gillian Foy 

THANK YOU 
To those who kindly sponsored me for a 3K Rainbow Ramble walk on 20th August at Ferguslie Park, in aid of Accord 
Hospice.  I raised £193.30 for Accord which was greatly appreciated.   
It was a great day and enjoyable for all ages.  
Lesley Burgess  

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO  
Karine McFadyen who celebrates her 60th on 2nd October. 
The Junior Section of The Boys’ Brigade which will be 100 years old this month! 

 
CHANGES TO DISTRICT ELDERS  
After many years of faithful service, Stella Inglis and Bill Robertson have retired as district elders to district 42 
(Flenders Road and Flenders Avenue) and district 8 (Woodburn Avenue and Greenfield Road) respectively.  District 
59 (Mearns Road, Sunbury Avenue and Flenders Road) has been subsumed into district 42; the district elder for this 
district is still to be appointed.  Aileen McKinlay is the new district elder for district 8    
 

WALKING GROUP PROGRAMME 2017 
It is hoped that the October walk will be to the Antonine Wall on Saturday 14th October.  Details are still to be 
finalised.  Please refer to weekly intimations or contact Allan McLaren (639-5848) or Douglas Paterson (638-6350).   
There is no information yet about a possible walk in November. 
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CHRISTMAS FAIR 
SATURDAY 11TH NOVEMBER – 10.00AM TO 1.00PM 
Only approximately 7 weeks to go until Greenbank’s Annual Christmas Fair. 
Plans for this year’s extravaganza are well underway and once again we hope you will support the Fair which has 
become a major event in Greenbank’s calendar.  Entry to the Fair has been kept at £2.00 and £1.00 for school age 
children. 
Tickets will be on sale nearer the time or of course you will be able to pay at the door. 
All the usual stalls will be there and at this time we would ask for donations for the various stalls listed below: 
Home Baking: Christmas Stall: Christmas Bags – gift of £2.00 please:  Bottle Stall:  Any New Unwanted Gifts:  
Toiletries/Jewellery: Toy Stall and Children’s Books :   Book Stall  : Chocolate Tombola  :  Bric a Brac more.     
Donations for the various stalls can be brought along to Church any Sunday from now until the Fair  and placed in 
the box in the Link Building, brought along to the hall on Friday 10th November or on the day or alternatively by  
contacting Anna, Eleanor or Elizabeth who will be able to collect. 
There will of course be the ever popular Christmas Tea Room along with Christmas Bulbs and table decorations 
together with the super Christmas Hamper Raffle and a general raffle which will include a beautiful fruit hamper.    
You will also have the chance to win your Christmas Cake and a Cuddly Toy both of which have been donated. 
Donations of mince pies, shortbread and good quality biscuits would be greatly appreciated and these can be 
brought along any Sunday or dropped off in the kitchen any time week commencing 6th November. 
Toy/Children’s Book Stall – we would especially appreciate donations of toys and children’s books (in good 
condition) for this stall. 
A meeting for all organisations/helpers has been arranged for Wednesday 4th October at 7.00 pm in Room A.  If you 
are or would like to help on the day please come along to this meeting or telephone any of the numbers below.  
Any additional helpers will be made most welcome. 
Once again we look forward to your continued support which is very much appreciated both in donating items for 
the various stalls and by your attendance on the day. 
Anna Martin (644 0972)  Eleanor Johnstone (577 0335)  Elizabeth Cross (638 5162) 
 
 

LEGACY 
At its June meeting the Kirk Session continued its deliberations on the legacy we want to leave for future 
generations. This followed on from the series of open meetings earlier in the year at which members of the 
congregation were able to contribute their own thoughts and ideas. As roughly only a quarter of the congregation 
attended one of those meetings, a leaflet explaining the legacy work was distributed to every household with the 
June Good Neighbour.   
Much of the discussion so far has been focussed on issues to do with buildings. At its June meeting the Session 
asked itself what leaving a legacy for future generations really meant and came to the view that the imperative is to 
ensure that we leave a sustainable and worshipping congregation of God’s people for generations to come.  This 
sharpens our thinking and gives a very clear yardstick against which to assess the decisions we need to take now, on 
property and other matters, to secure that future.  Clearly the wise stewardship of all our resources is a part of this 
but the main driver for all our thinking is to ensure a sustainable and worshipping congregation well into the future.  
What now?  We had thought that the outcome of East Renfrewshire’s Local Development Plan would have been 
published sometime in the autumn but we now understand that due to a number of factors, including the Local 
and General Elections earlier this summer, it is likely the Plan will not emerge until the spring of next year.   The 
importance of the Local Development Plan to our thinking is that we hope it will indicate whether or not the site 
opposite Williamwood High School, the site for the Session’s preferred option of a new Church, is likely to be freed 
up for development. 
Historic Environment Scotland has been in touch with us to say that they believe the church building is of local 
interest and are considering it for a category C listing.  The Session sees no reason to challenge this as it underlines 
our own commitment to retain the building.  
In the meantime there is still work to be done and the Session established two groups that have been meeting over 
the summer, one looking at how the property options should be defined in clearer detail and the other preparing 
projections of future member numbers and church finances. 
The Session has set aside a day in November to consider the work of the two groups.  This gives you time to 
contribute your own thoughts.  We are at an important point in the life and witness of our Church and if we truly 
believe in the importance of leaving a sustainable and worshiping congregation of God’s people in our community for 
generations to come, it will take all of us to think deeply and prayerfully about what that means. Please let us know 
how best you think that we can secure that lasting legacy. Your contributions will help the Session in its work.  
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 LODGING HOUSE MISSION 
Sponsored Cycle 
Mark Allan, Heather Allan, and Bill Stein took part in the 18 mile sponsored cycle on the rather wet morning of 
Saturday, 26th August.  The route took them from Glasgow Green to Clydebank and back to the finish at the LHM.  
Thanks to their participation and the generous sponsorship of the congregation, £781 was raised by Greenbank for 
the LHM. This amount will increase with Gift Aid. This is a wonderful amount, and the LHM was extremely grateful to 
receive the money.  Thanks to all who took part in, or supported, this event. 
Saturday Opening 
Saturday opening at the Lodging House Mission continues, thanks to the support of churches in Glasgow 
Presbytery who provide a team of 4 volunteers each week on a rota basis.  The 4 volunteers are in addition to two 
paid sessional workers and volunteer chef.  There are currently 15 churches, including Greenbank, on the rota.  
Greenbank has been on duty on 5 Saturdays since the rota commenced in December 2016.  We have a total of 12 
volunteers from Greenbank, and all have found the experience to be very worthwhile.  Duties include serving tea, 
coffee and lunch; helping with food prep; operating the dishwasher; and cleaning and hoovering.  If you would like 
to become involved with this please let me know. 
Appeal for sugar 
The response to the appeal for sugar has been superb.  An amazing 186.95kg plus 2000 sachets of sugar have been 
donated.  Thank you. 
Harvest 
Our Harvest Thanksgiving Service will take place on Sunday, 1st October.  All members of the congregation are 
invited to donate an item of non-perishable food to the LHM from the following list. To assist the LHM with sorting 
and storage, they would be very grateful if you would only donate items on the list.  Thank you. 

 Cereals: Corn Flakes, Crunchy Nut Corn Flakes, Weetabix, RiceKrispies, Sugar Puffs, Frosties, Coco Pops, Porridge, 
Cheerios. 
Tinned Soup: Chicken, Tomato, Lentil, Scotch Broth, Vegetable, Minestrone. 
Tinned Veg: Tomatoes, Carrots, Peas, Sweet corn, Mixed vegetables, Baked beans, Potatoes, Jars of Pasta Bake  
  Sauce, Jars of Curry Sauce/Curry Paste. 
Tinned Fruit: Peaches, Pears, Pineapple, Mandarin, Fruit Cocktail,  
Tinned Meat/Fish-Mince, Ham, Corned Beef, Meatballs, Hotdogs, Stew, Haggis, Ravioli, tinned Macaroni, Chicken in 
white sauce. 
Tinned custard, Tinned rice pudding, Coffee, sugar, Coconut milk, Tomato sauce, Brown sauce, Vinegar, Tomato 
paste, Long grain rice, Broth mix, Dried peas, Lentils, Long life fruit juice, Diluting juice, Biscuits, Vegetable oil, Bisto, 
Stock cubes, Mixed herbs, Garlic purée, Ground turmeric, Chilli powder, Crushed chillies, Ground coriander. 
The following items are NOT REQUIRED- - Pasta, Pearl Barley, Drinking Chocolate, Marmalade, Prunes, Muesli, 
Shredded Wheat, Grapefruit, Tuna, Tea bags, Oatcakes, Cream Crackers. 
Alison Allan (638 3916) 
 

CHRISTIAN AID 
The annual door to door collection for Christian Aid took place in May and Greenbank’s volunteers collected the 
sum of £3600; this was down slightly on last year’s total, and once again there were insufficient volunteer collectors 
to cover all the allocated streets within our district.  This figure includes the £472 raised by the Big Brekkie event 
held after church at the start of Christian Aid week.  The overall total from all the participating churches 
within Clarkston and district should be known at the next Christian Aid Committee meeting (19 Sept.) once the 
treasurer’s report has been received.   
Many thanks to all those who gave of their time to assist in the collecting efforts and in the counting of the monies 
received at Greenbank. 
Mark Allan 
 

TIME OUT 
We are back into the swing of Time Out, and October is a busy month for us as you can see:- 
Thursday 5 October - "50 Ways To Wear A Scarf" 
Thursday 19 October - Speaker from the Children’s Panel 
Sunday 22 & 29 October - Coffee Duty in Church 
Wednesday 25 October   Guild Guest Night 

Also some advance warning that our first meeting in November (Thursday 2 November) is a Beetle Drive which 
is our Fund Raiser and we will be selling tickets soon - please support this fun night.                      
New members are always welcome!  If you want any information on any of the above, please contact Sharon 
Mitchell on 0141 644 2448, 079600 12991 or sharonemitchell@hotmail.co.uk  
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PRAYER DIARY 
Come said the wind to the leaves one day,                                                                                                                   
Come o'er the meadows and we will play.                                                                                                                      
Put on your dresses scarlet and gold,                                                                                                                                 
For summer is gone and the days grow cold. (A children’s song of the 1880's) 

Even as I write this we're starting to feel a chill in the air and the first leaves are starting to turn.  By the time you read 
it 'autumnal' will be the word of the moment.                                                                          
"A tangerine and russet cascade of kaleidoscopic leaves creates a tapestry of autumn magic upon the emerald 
carpet of fading summer" (Judith A Lindberg) 
The turn of the season gives us a chance to look back over the freedom of the summer and say thank you for that 
time.  We can then turn to look ahead, and settle back into our routines; say thank you for the comfort and stability 
they give us, and ask for strength to face all the unknowns, and all the work ahead, be that school, studies, work, 
volunteering, or whatever.                                                                                                                       
The many organisations that use our halls are now in full swing.  Say thank you for all the people who give up some 
of their spare time to help; and ask that others will feel able to help out where it is needed.                                  
Keep in your thoughts all those who don't have a roof over their heads as the weather turns colder and give thanks 
for those who provide shelter and help.  Continue to pray for Jeanne and all the work that she does; for all those 
living with illness, who feel alone, or are grieving; for our government, that they will lead us wisely and well; for 
leaders the world over, that they can work together; for all those facing oppression or being forced to flee from 
everything they know; and for all those who feel the need to hurt and destroy, that they will find a better way. 
'I can do all this through him who gives me strength'-Philippians 4:13 

PRAYER REQUESTS & PRAYERS FOR HEALING  
If you need prayer for yourself, a loved one or a friend please use the Greenbank Church Card [see reverse side] 
which can be found at the end of the church pews, and place it in the box at the front door of the church.  
Alternatively, prayer requests can be given to our Minister, Rev. Jeanne Roddick. Those for whom prayers have been 
requested will be prayed for at the monthly Prayers for Healing Service and throughout the month by members of 
the Prayer Group.  
A Prayers for Healing service takes place on the 2nd Sunday of every month in the church at 6.30pm.  (Enter by Link 
building).  Everyone is welcome to attend.  
Gillian Foy (638 6245) 
Prayer Promoter 

 
FLOWER LIST FOR OCTOBER 2017 
  Communion Table   Centenary Chapel  Side Windows 
1st October  Harvest  Harvest Harvest 

8th October   Anne Dykes Barbara Low   

15th October  Ladies Badminton  Elaine Carr 

22nd October  Allan Gray  Beth Jardine/Susan Wilkie 

29th October 

During the month of August flowers were donated by Ailenn Mckinlay, Liz Smith, Derek Christie, Bill Robertson, Bob 
Swandells and M. Cooper. 
The Flower Lists for 2017 are on the transept windows; you are invited to put your name and telephone number on 
a list to donate flowers on the date of your choice.  A member of the Flower Committee will contact you during the 
week prior to this date.  
Elizabeth Cross (638 5162) 
 

BUSHIDO KARATE CLUB    
We have had some new beginners starting their journey in Karate and we look forward to coaching them as they 
progress up the grades.    
On the competition front our very own Nicola Meiklejohn achieved Bronze in Kumite (fighting) at the Wishaw Open 
–  a great result.                       
In October we have our annual BKA course where our Senior instructors will take classes on Kumite. 
Best wishes, 
John, Bushido Karate Association Chairman 
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Minister: Rev Jeanne Roddick. Tel: 01416441395 
Session Clerk: Derek Christie. Tel: 0141 6380044. 

Depute Session Clerk: Peter Liddell. Tel: 0141 6387870. 
Church Office: 0141 644 1841.  Email: greenbank.office@tiscali.co.uk 

Church Address: 36 Eaglesham Road, Clarkston, Glasgow, Scotland. G76 7DJ. 
Congregation No: 160863.  Registered Charity No: SC011453. 

 


